TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT 95-C ANNUAL MEETING, MAY 18, 2023 LAKELAND HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 15601 IDAHO HWY 41 RATHDRUM IDAHO 83858 MINUTES OF THE MEETING

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Renee Miller, Meeting Secretary of the prior year per Idaho Code Title 42-605(5). It was noted that meeting handouts included the Agenda, Prior Year Meeting Minutes, Treasurer's Report (FYE 4/30/2023 financial statements), and the Budget Information. Those present were reminded to sign the Roster of Attendance.

Election of Meeting Chairman:

Doug Jayne nominated Todd Howe for Meeting Chairman. There were no other nominations. Deanna Lucas moved to close the nominations. The motion was seconded and passed. **Todd Howe was unanimously elected Meeting Chairman.** Renee Miller turned the conduct of the meeting over to Todd Howe.

Election of Meeting Secretary: Doug Jayne nominated Renee Miller for Meeting Secretary. There were no other nominations. Doug Jayne moved to close the nominations. The motion was seconded and passed. Renee Miller was unanimously elected Meeting Secretary.

Minutes:

The Chairman asked if those present desired a reading of the minutes. Terry Kiefer moved to waive the reading of the minutes of last year's May 19, 2022, meeting. The motion was seconded. Discussion occurred regarding the rationale behind not reading the minutes in the meeting. The Watermaster explained that the minutes have been posted to the Water District web site and the IDWR web site since five days after last year's meeting. The idea of waiving the reading is a matter of saving time in the meeting. The motion to waive the reading of the minutes passed.

John Andrews moved to accept the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded and passed.

Treasurer's Report:

Renee Miller, Treasurer, noted that among the handouts available before the meeting, was a Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss statement from the District's accounting system. She reported the cash balance of \$20,364.85. There were no liabilities. **Deanna Lucas moved to accept the Treasurer's Report as presented. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.**

Compensation:

The Meeting Chairman noted that the Watermaster recommended no change in the hourly rate of pay for the three positions whose compensation must be approved at this meeting.

Deanna Lucas moved to set the Watermaster pay at \$30 per hour for the fiscal year ending

April 30, 2024. The motion was seconded and passed.

Susan Goodrich moved to set the Assistant Watermaster pay at \$20 per hour for the fiscal year ending April 30, 2024. The motion was seconded and passed.

Deanna Lucas moved to set the Treasurer pay at \$30 per hour for the fiscal year ending April 30, 2024. The motion was seconded and passed.

Budget:

The Proposed Budget Handout included the comparison of actual to budget for the years ended April 30, 2022 and April 30, 2023. Steve Neff explained that the \$14,000 budgeted grant receipt and corresponding grant expenditure, was undertaken as the Twin Lakes Rathdrum Creek Flood Control District took on the accounting for the project. The grant was for improved monitoring at the dam. All of items in the grant will be attached physically to the dam, which is owned by the Flood District. The grant came from Kootenai County Aquifer Protection Board which would like better information about water flows from the dam. A new gate will be installed replacing one of the side gates. It will be approximately 2' x 2' and measurement of flow will go as high as 25 cfs. The parts are on hand but have not yet been installed. The new system, from Rubicon, is expected to improve dam operation. The operation of the other two gates will not be changed. The negative amount in the line item "Security and Connection" on the Profit and Loss statement relate to the reimbursement received from the Flood District for their share of two years of internet connection that reports the data and remote observation of the dam.

Steve Neff answered questions regarding the Budget for the fiscal year ending April 30, 2024. No location has been identified yet for stream channel improvement. No capital projects are planned. The Proposed Budget for the fiscal year ending April 30, 2024, includes no change in the assessment of \$25 per water right holder. Terry Kiefer moved to approve the Budget for the Fiscal Year Ending April 30, 2024 as presented. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Watermaster's Annual Report:

The Watermaster presented his Annual Report. Discussion included the one-third undeliverable water district meeting notices; efforts to gain compliance of recording changes with IDWR when property changes hands; the process by which abandonment of water rights occurs; and issues related to water metering. Steve Neff reported that he took control of the dam this morning, April 18, 2023.

Elections for the fiscal year May 1, 2023 through April 30, 2024:

The Meeting Chairman called for nominations for the various elective offices of the District.

Gordon Sylte nominated Steve Neff for Watermaster for the Fiscal Year Ending April 30, 2024.

There were no other nominations. The nominations were closed and Steve Neff was elected watermaster by unanimous vote.

Doug Jayne nominated Renee Miller for Treasurer for the Fiscal Year Ending April 30, 2024. There were no other nominations. The nominations were closed and Renee Miller was elected Treasurer by unanimous vote.

The Meeting Chairman reported that the Advisory Committee consists of five members, one of whom is the Meeting Chairman by District Resolution. The remaining Advisory Committee Members were Terry Kiefer, Doug Jayne, Deanna Lucas, and Renee Miller. These four have agreed to serve again.

Minutes of the Meeting May 18, 2022

John Sylte nominated Terry Kiefer, Doug Jayne, Deanna Lucas, and Renee Miller to the Advisory Committee for the Fiscal Year Ending April 30, 2024. There were no other nominations. The nominations were closed and the above four were elected to the Advisory Committee by unanimous vote.

Tammy Alleman, representing IDWR, said that she felt any issues of concern to her had already been addressed during the meeting discussion.

The date for the next meeting was announced as May 16, 2024

Steve Neff asked the group for input regarding the possibility of having the meeting earlier in the year. It must be between the second Monday of January and the fourth Tuesday of May by statute. Another possibility that may be reviewed is changing the fiscal year of the District to a calendar year end.

Terry Kiefer moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Renee Miller, Meeting Secretary

I certify that the above minutes constitute a true and correct record of the Twin Lakes Water District 95 C Annual Meeting conducted on May 18, 2023

Renee Miller, Meeting Secretary